MINUTES

DUKES COUNTY COMMISSION

Wednesday, Dec. 8, 2004

County Administration Building

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman John Alley called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  A quorum was present. In addition to Mr. Alley, the following Commissioners were in attendance: Roger W. Wey, Leslie H. Leland, Leonard Jason Jr., and Paul A Strauss. Commissioner Nelson W. Smith was absent. Vice Chairman Robert Sawyer, being a candidate for Steamship Authority representative, did not participate in the meeting until after the interviews. Other County officers and employees present included County Manager E. Winn Davis, Treasurer Noreen Mavro Flanders, Register of Deeds Dianne Powers, Sheriff Michael A. McCormack, and Executive Assistant Brian S. Kinal, who took these minutes.

INTERVIEWS FOR STEAMSHIP AUTHORITY REPRESENTATIVE

Prior to the interviews, Mr. Davis suggested that Commissioners hold a special meeting on Wednesday, Dec. 15, at 5 p.m. to cast votes for an SSA representatives. All agreed on the date and time.

The candidates were then interviewed in the following order:  Robert Sawyer, Mark Snider, Marc Hanover, and Kenneth De Bettencourt. 

After the last interview, there was a five-minute recess. Mr. Sawyer took his seat as a County Commissioner, and participated in the rest of the meeting.

MINUTES

Chairman Alley and Vice Chairman Sawyer offered amendments to the draft minutes of the Dec. 1 meeting. Mr. Leland moved, seconded by Mr. Jason, to approve the minutes, as amended. The vote was 4-0 in favor, with Mr. Sawyer abstaining.

MANAGER’S REPORT 

Mr. Davis presented a resolution to create a new position of Associate Commissioner for Health Care Access. Mr. Leland moved for adoption, seconded by Mr. Sawyer. The vote was unanimous in favor.

On another matter, Mr. Davis presented a proposed schedule for Commission meetings for the first half of CY-05. Mr. Sawyer moved, and Mr. Strauss seconded, to approve the schedule. The motion passed unanimously.

It was agreed that a formal portrait of the Commissioners would be taken before the Dec. 15 meeting.

Mr. Davis presented a written report on the 2004 grant-writing activities of the County Manager’s Office. He promised regular updates on the report.

Mr. Kinal showed Commissioners a framed Certificate of Appreciation from the Lighthouse Health Access Alliance to the Dukes County Health Council. The certificate will be exhibited in the hallway outside the conference room.

The County Manager presented copies of letters of appreciation from his office to Andy Krickl, Associate Commissioner for Handicapped Affairs, and Frank Honey, Associate Commissioner for Elderly Affairs, for their outstanding work during 2004. Mr. Davis said the two Associate Commissioners were each given a $25 gift certificate to a restaurant as a token of appreciation.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Mr. Alley reminded Commissioners about the Dec. 15 special meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Jason noted that Philippe Jordi is leaving his position as executive director of the Dukes County Regional Housing Authority. Mr. Jason suggested that Mr. Davis, perhaps accompanied by Treasurer Flanders, pay a visit to the authority offices and inquire about what kind of assistance the County might be able to give the authority.

On another subject, citizen Art Flathers asked Commissioners to respond to his recent letter, in which he suggested reopening the recruitment of candidates for the position of SSA representative. Mr. Flathers said potential candidates might not have applied because they supported SSA representative Kathryn A. Roessel, and should be given a chance to apply since Ms. Roessel recently died.

Mr. Alley said Commissioners at their Dec. 1 meeting discussed, and rejected, the notion of reopening the process.

ADJOURNMENT 

Mr. Jason moved to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Mr. Leland and approved unanimously. Adjournment was at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Brian S. Kinal

_______________________________________

JOSEPH E. SOLLITTO JR., Clerk of the Courts
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